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Sabbath Rest 
By Jeff Vanderselt 
 

Sabbath can be described as deliberate disengagement. We make a choice to 

leave our normal world to remind ourselves that Jesus is the Lord of our lives, 

our work, and our world. But a Sabbath is also deliberate engagement in the 

gifts and presence of God. During a Sabbath we observe God’s control, work, 

mystery, grace, and favor by taking time to see them apart from our control, 

work, and drive. To experience a Sabbath, we plan and observe a day in which 

we watch God work, hear His voice, and realize His faithfulness.  
 

CHOOSE AND PLAN A TIME  

Life in our culture is so strenuous—filled with work, activities, meetings, and 

chores— that we’re likely destroying ourselves if we don’t take a full day without 

those responsibilities. That’s one practical reason a twenty-four-hour period is 

strongly recommended for a Sabbath. This can be Sunday or another day. If 

this practice is new for you, it will require some planning. You’ll have to set aside 

the day and adjust meetings and activities. You’ll need to prepare for this day 

as a family. But you’ll be rewarded by taking a physical stance against the 

frenzied pace that rules your life.  
 

WHAT TO DO ON A SABBATH  

There are three simple components of a Sabbath: inactivity, prayer, and 

enjoyment.  
 

1. PURSUE TRUE INACTIVITY. Take time during the day to be still and practice 

silence and solitude. Mentally reflect on all God has done during the previous 

week and on the burdens you carry. Inactivity means you avoid filling the day 

with kids’ practices, errands, and household chores.  
 

2. ENGAGE IN PRAYER. Take time to read a psalm, reflect on it, and pray. 

Plan prayer times beforehand and make prayer a constant priority throughout 

the day. Family Sabbaths can also be great; share and pray about what you’re 

thankful for at work, at school, and at home. Give thanks for who God is and 

what He has done.  
 

3. DO THINGS YOU ENJOY. Sabbath is a sweet gift from a God who loves you. 

Consider ways you can do truly fun, enjoyable things. Go on a hike, swim, ski, 

paint, write, do woodworking, and eat good food, remembering that all of these 

activities are ways you can worship God. Avoid watching television, surfing the 

Internet, or devouring social media. You likely don’t enjoy those things as much 

as you think.  
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At some point in your life, you have probably heard that you are a dirty sinner 
barely saved by grace.  It is true that we are all sinners. It is also true that we 
can be saved by grace if we confess that Jesus is our Lord.  However, I think 
barely is where the statement is untrue.  Our focus tends to lie on the barely.   
 
In John 3:14-16, Jesus tells us that “Just as Moses lifted up the snake in the    
wilderness, so the Son of Man must be lifted up, that everyone who 
believes may have eternal life in him.  For God so loved the world that he 
gave his one and only Son, that whoever believes in him shall not perish but 
have eternal life.” 
 

Jesus doesn’t say barely lifted up or shall not barely perish.  God doesn’t do 

things halfway.  He always gives his best for us because he loves the world. 

 

God created Adam and Eve in the garden.  They sinned against God, which made everyone a sinner from 

then until Jesus came.  The Jewish law that we read about in the Old Testament is a very rigorous set of 

rules to stay clean and to atone for sin.  It was almost impossible to meet the requirements of the law.  The 

Jewish law used animal sacrifices to atone for sin, but you kept having to sacrifice every time you sinned.  

The animal had to be perfect to be sacrificed to God. 

 

Then God sent His only son to live life on the Earth.  He lived a sinless life, which made him the ultimate 

sacrifice for us. Jesus dealt with temptations of all kinds and experienced all the stuff that we face.  Accepting 

Jesus today washes away all of our sin from the past, present and the future. God’s hand was in the whole 

process. God had planned this for all time. It isn’t a barely action, but a deliberate action. Once you accept 

Christ, God sees you through the blood of Jesus, which makes you perfect. Just like the old hymn says, 

“What can wash away my sins?  Nothing but the blood of Jesus.” 

 

Unlike the Jewish law, we don’t have to do anything but believe in Jesus to have eternal life.  It is a gift freely 

given because God loved the world so much.  It was a loving, intentional, deliberate action on God’s part.  

There is no barely about it! 

 

Invitation 

 

Did you know that studies show that only 10% of church goers ever invite people to church?  When was the 

last time you invited somebody to church?  We are fortunate to have three distinct services including our 

oceanfront outdoor service and the Wednesday night fellowship meals.  Inviting people to church is a form 

of evangelism.  With only 30% of the Beaches’ population attend church, the harvest is ripe.  We have 

business cards that have the service times, phone number, physical address, and website address that you 

can give folks when you invite them.  I challenge you to connect with the people around you and invite them 

to church.  You may have to ask more than once.  Asking someone to church, could have eternal 

ramifications in a person’s life.  Ask and see what God can do! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Elder’s Corner 
  By Ruth Stiehl 
 

July is the month in which we celebrate the founding of our country—"the land of the free and the home 
of the brave." The vast majority of Americans believe in what this country has stood for over 250 years. 
What our founders established--the Great Experiment in Democracy. A country based on ideas plainly 
stated in our founding documents that boldly pronounce that we are endowed by our Creator with the 
inalienable rights--life, liberty, and the pursuit of happiness.  

 
As we watch the news it is apparent that lots of people from all over the world are drawn to a nation that 
believes in the concept of freedom and individual liberty. And we do have lots of freedom here compared 
to so many other places in the world. 

 
As I look around it seems that, yes, we do have lots of freedom. But...do we understand the challenge 
we have to practice that freedom in responsible ways. Several years ago, a senior pastor of this church, 
Mahlon Dixon, gave a sermon about freedom. He told the story of a teenager, who "exercising" her 
freedom, believed it was a "smart" thing to start smoking. She was of an age and believed it made her 
look "cool". As an added incentive, it would really make her parents unhappy.  As years went by, the 
teenager became an adult and wished she could stop smoking--which she once thought made her look 
"cool", but now just made her look like she couldn't make very good decisions about her health.  

 
Freedom confronts us with an interesting dilemma. When does, what seems to offer wonderful 
opportunities, become a devious trap? How do we know what "real" freedom is? And how can we use 
that freedom to improve our lives, the lives of ones we love, and the lives of those in our community? 

 
As with questions such as these, going to the scriptures is a great place to look. And, as usual, God tells 
us how we should approach freedom.  

 

As Paul writes in Galatians 5:13, " You, my brothers, and sisters, were called to be free. But do not use 

your freedom to indulge the flesh; rather, serve one another humbly in love."   
 

And Peter counsels in I Peter 2:16-17, " You are free, but still, you are God's servants, and you must not 
use your freedom as an excuse for doing wrong. Respect everyone and show special love for God's 
people. Honor God and respect the Government." 

 
So, our real freedom comes from being a child of God and following his guidance. By respecting others, 
we will use our freedom to respect not denigrate, help not hurt, love not hate, and at all times, honor God. 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



FCCB Meeting Summary – Body of Trustees 
 

Meeting Minutes / Monday, June 20, 2022 
 

Present: Bob Meador, Scott Kelly, Mike Snyder, Carolyn Jones, John Jolly, Church Treasurer; Mike Amos, Exec 
Pastor 
                

Meeting called to order,10:00 am 
Opening Prayer: Mike Amos 

  

Financial Report:  John Jolly gave a general budget review. We are generally in good shape; offerings have exceeded 
expenditures which has us in a cash surplus YTD. 

 

Committee reviewed the minutes for the last meeting, they were unanimously approved. 
 

Bob Meador gave a Building & Grounds update:   
a. Solar window film has been partially completed.  The remainder of the job is in process. 
b. The VII Financial Policies of the Church and Appendix FP-3 Memorial Fund changes were reviewed discussed and 

approved. Scott Kelly moved to accept and Carolyn Popp seconded, it carried unanimously. 
 

Carolyn Popp update: 
a. Carolyn gave a comprehensive review of property zoning and possible usage of the East Lawn in regard to 

construction of a platform.  She recommended that the Board of Trustees determine what the church actually 
needs/wants concerning this platform.  After determining the requirements and prior to construction, the following 
items will need to be completed: 

a. A survey of the property. 
b. An engineering construction plan. 
c. A DEP (Department of Environmental Protections) permit. 
d. A Neptune Beach building permit, which includes a review of the surrounding neighbors about the 

construction. 
b. The Trustees agreed: 

a. The entire project should be planned vice trying to short cut the project to get something in place. 
b. A committee should be set up to follow the construction process. 
c. A determination should be made if members will be willing to support the debt required to complete the 

project, estimated costs: Survey and Engineering $10K and construction cost $40K.  
c. Carolyn has a blinds contractor coming in to review options for the Youth House. The emphasis is the reduction of 

utility costs.  This project is under review for future discussion. 
d. Carolyn Popp requested information concerning the Pastor Appreciation line of marked donations, $676.00.  John 

Jolly said he would email the trustees with information concerning this line for later review and discussion.   
 

Scott Kelly gave an update on Legal Review of Facility Use agreements: 
a. Steve Rust, Atty has been out of town, doubtful he will be available to review the Agreement and requested changes.   
b. Mike Snyder has forwarded Scott information about a Paralegal service.  Scott will determine if this service will 

suffice in reviewing this form and any others requiring review.  
c. Young Life facility use is still “on hold”. 

 

Mike Snyder update: 
a. $12,000 principal payment was made on the CFR loan, this is the 2nd payment toward principle on the loan.   

 

New Business: 

• CFR YOUTH HOUSE CONSTRUCTION LOAN:  
o Mike Amos is making changes to the Push Pay site that will clearly identify a line for the reduction of the CFR 

Youth House Debt.   
o Anyone using Push Pay will be able to contribute/offer cash donations to help the church reduce the CFR loan 

which was used to complete the Youth House construction. 
 

Closing prayer:  Carolyn Popp 
 

Meeting adjourned:     11:20 am 
 

Respectfully submitted, Mike Snyder Trustee Chairman 



Mission Moment 
by Barbara Lynn, Mission Team Leader 

 

 
Dear children, let us not love with words or speech but with actions and in truth. 1 John 3:18 

 
FCCB is a mission minded fellowship of believers. The list of ministries to which 10% of our monthly 

undesignated tithes and offerings are given was the focus of March’s Mission Moment. It is Biblical to 

share our material wealth, but it is also our responsibility to put feet, hands, and voice to our giving. 

 

Many of the entities to which our Missions money goes are local and volunteers are always needed and 

appreciated. Listed below are the local agencies FCCB currently supports and a contact source. 

Prayerfully consider giving your time and talent to one or more of them on a regular or occasional basis. 

You will be blessed and so will they. 

 
Beaches Emergency Assistance Ministry (BEAM)  www.jaxbeam.org 

Beaches Healthcare-Sulzbacher Center   904-224-3550 

Mission House www.missionhousejax.org 904-241-6767 

Beaches Community Kitchen MJ.Brown@BeachesCommunityKitchen.org 904-233-3959 

First Coast Women’s Services Kernan Center 909-246-7378 

Seniors on a Mission www.seniorsonamission.org 904-509-4784 

Fellowship of Christian Athletes Duval County  gchapman@fca.org  770-842-7690 

Anchor Academy Pantry  barbaraclynn@gmail.com  904-307-0344 

 
Suggestions for new Mission ministry partners are always welcome. Please contact me with your 

suggestions. 

 
Dear God, guide our paths, our decisions, and our hearts as we seek to serve You.  Amen 

 

 

 

 

 

Amazon Smiles 

Amazon has a program called Amazon Smiles. You can google it and use your amazon login and 

password. Then you need to pick The First Christian Church of the Beaches Inc. as the entity where you 

want to send your gifts. When you select the church, it will be your “go to” charity. Every time you buy 

something on amazon smiles, the church receives 0.5% of your purchases and costs you nothing.  If you 

use Amazon, you should switch to Amazon Smiles, as it helps your church! 

Be Blessed, Pastor Mike 

 

http://www.jaxbeam.org/
http://www.missionhousejax.org/
mailto:MJ.Brown@BeachesCommunityKitchen.org
http://www.seniorsonamission.org/
mailto:gchapman@fca.org
mailto:barbaraclynn@gmail.com


Prayer Ministry 
by Murray Trotta, Prayer Ministry Team  

 

  

                                                           PRAYER JOURNALS 
 

More than a year ago the Prayer Ministry Team began placing prayer journals in the church entry way.  

You may have noticed the “Free Prayer Journals” sign on the book table. If you picked up one, we would 

like to know how God has used that journal.   

 

Perhaps you began a new habit of writing down what’s on your heart or recording a specific prayer 

concern or maybe you’re tracking answers to prayer requests. 

 

The Prayer Ministry Team would love to hear why you started journaling; how you have formed a habit 

of journaling; how journaling has impacted you; and most important, what has God taught you through 

the process.  

 

If God lays it on your heart to share an answer to prayer or a meaningful prayer journal experience, 

please write it down and leave it in Leslie’s’ box, just outside the church office or contact me personally.  

Your Prayer Ministry Team is here to encourage and support you and the prayer life of the church. 

 

Murray Trotta 

Prayer Ministry Team 

murraytrotta@comcast.net 

904-635-6066 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Reaching Out 
 
If you know someone who is homebound, and would like to have communion brought to them,  

or in need of prayers either by phone or at their home, please call the church office with 

their information. 904-246-2010 

 

 

 

 

 
 

mailto:murraytrotta@comcast.net


Library News  
by Jerri Derlikowski 

 

Quote: “There are no ordinary people. You have never talked to a mere mortal.”   C.S. Lewis. 

Below are selections from our newest library additions:  

• Hearing God, Willard 

• Growing Spiritual Redwoods, Easum and Bandy 

• All the Women of the Bible, Mastro 

If you only have time for a quick read each day, try starting with a short inspiration in your email. These 

short encouragements from Max Lucado may be helpful to start the day. Here’s a sample from UpWords, 

June 9, 2022,  

“God has shown me that he doesn’t think anyone is unclean or unfit” (Acts 10:28 CEV). 

Life is so much easier without this command. Categorizing others creates distance and gives us a 

convenient exit strategy for avoiding involvement. Jesus took an entirely different approach. He was all 

about including people, not excluding them. “The Word became flesh and blood and moved into the 

neighborhood” (John 1:14 MSG). 

Racism couldn’t keep him from the Samaritan woman; demons couldn’t keep him from the demoniac. 

Jesus spent thirty-three years walking in the mess of this world. 

In our lifetimes you and I are going to come across some discarded people. Sometimes tossed out by a 

church. And we get to choose. Neglect or rescue? Label or love? We know Jesus’ choice. After all, look 

at what he did with us.” 

You can sign up here to begin receiving the emails. 

https://maxlucado.us2.listmanage.com/subscribe?u=bed511e434184985961d50fcb&id=9b9306

e0eb 

 

 Here is a selection of our newest library additions:  

• How to Listen to God - Doug Hill 

• The Story of Reality - Gregory Koukl 

• Putting the Amazing Back in Grace - Ann Weems (Poetry) 

• What the Bible is All About - Henrietta C. Mears 

• Smith’s Bible Dictionary - William Smith 

Coming Soon:  

At Gino’s suggestion, we will begin to build an Apologetics section for the library. Apologetics is the 

practice of defending religious doctrines through systematic argumentation and discourse. It can be 

thought of as making the case by building the evidence. A fitting example of apologetics is the Lee Strobel 

series that includes books such as The Case for Christ A Journalist's Personal Investigation of the 

Evidence for Jesus. As we develop that section, we will also begin building out the recently added 

Witnessing-Evangelism section. The addition of these two sections will help members locate materials 

for specific areas of study more quickly.   

 

Blessings! 

Jerri 

https://maxlucado.us2.listmanage.com/subscribe?u=bed511e434184985961d50fcb&id=9b9306e0eb
https://maxlucado.us2.listmanage.com/subscribe?u=bed511e434184985961d50fcb&id=9b9306e0eb


Fellowship Dinners 
 

1492…what does that number mean to you? We’d probably all agree that one answer would be that 

Columbus sailed the ocean blue! Here at FCCB, that number also represents the number of dinners we 

served on Wednesday nights between October 2021 and May 2022! I had to calculate that number twice 

when I first tallied it up. Wow, just wow! 

 

I never had any idea how big this Ministry would be when I signed up to help cook. What a blessing to 

serve my Family of Faith. And what joyful fellowship I have witnessed each Wednesday. God has blessed 

us with Church Leadership that believes in this Ministry…Leaders that ensure funding is provided for us 

to all gather over food as well as in the kitchen.   

It reminds me of how the kitchen and dining room were at the center of my family life growing up. With 4 

brothers and sisters alongside many friends who routinely showed up at just the right time, dinners in my 

house were a big thing. Then though, we only had dessert on special occasions like holidays and 

birthdays. Having Penny’s desserts weekly these last many months has truly spoiled me. She has well 

earned her nickname, “The Dessert Queen”! 

 

Our core team deserves so much more than this brief shout out. To my co-cook Penny Kamish, while 

thanks to you I must now negotiate additional calories on my girlish figure, cooking with you has been an 

absolute delight. Thank you, Murray Trotta, my right-hand woman on Tuesday prep days and Wednesday 

serve days.  And last but certainly not least, Thank you Ruth Stiehl for your stewardship, support and 

drink making expertise. 

 

Our Wednesday blessings were multiplied with so many others who were an integral part to our success. 

I hesitate to name names for fear of failing to mention any contributor’s name. Whether large or small, 

you made a difference.  Thank you All, for slicing and dicing with me on Tuesdays, sweating and serving 

on Wednesday’s, counting reservations and money, setting up and cleaning our dining room, maintaining, 

and fixing our kitchen equipment, hugging and encouraging us, making yourselves available at the last 

minute and for everyone who showed up for dinner. It SO takes a village. 

 

While September 7 might seem far away, that is when our merriment will begin again weekly with food, 

drink, and Christian Fellowship. We serve 5:30-6:30 in advance of bible study, choir rehearsal and 

children’s activities. And there are bonus points if you’re just coming for dinner as you’ll have more time 

to linger, visit and make new friends.  For all of us, it’s a great reminder and good practice for “what a 

blessing it will be to attend a banquet in the Kingdom of God” (Luke 14:15) where everyone is invited, 

and all are welcome! 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Notes from Nancy 
by Nancy Barrett 

 

On July 3, there will only be one worship service at 8am on the East Lawn and the choir will not be singing.  

Starting July 10, we will give the choir a vacation and have special music from our own musicians, including 

Susan Amos, guest soloist William Adams, the Bula Family, and Gene Nordan. In August will be Blanca  

Rivera Bula, and Ruth Stiehl. Our church is blessed to have these very talented and very faithful Christian  

men and women.    

 

 

 

Scout News 
by Barre Barrett, Scout’s Liaison 
 

Pack 40 Cub Scouts  

Meet on Tuesday nights in the Fellowship Hall from 6pm-7pm 
 

Troop 40 BSA Scouts 

Meet on Tuesday nights in the Fellowship Hall from 7pm-8:30pm 
 

Upcoming Events – Troop 40 Boy Scouts of America 

             

 Jun 26-Jul 2  Summer Camp / BSA Camp La No Che in Central Florida Council 

 

 

 

Other News 
  

❖ Church Office is open Monday-Thursday, 8am-3:30pm. And closed on Fridays.  
 
Church Office will be closed on Monday, July 4th in observance of Independence Day 
 
 
 

❖ CALLING FCCB ARTISTS 
 

                        We have an Art Wall in Small Fellowship Hall, please contact Barre Barrett at 904-566-4210 
 

             

       There are open AA Meetings held at FCCB on Tue, Thu, Fri & Sat. Nights 
 
 Tuesday   7:00pm-8:00pm   “I Am Responsible Group” upstairs 

 Thursday  6:00pm-7:00pm   “7-11 Meditation Group”    upstairs 

 Thursday  8:00pm-9:30pm   “Young People Group”      downstairs in Fellowship Hall 

 Friday       6:30pm-7:30pm   “Beachside Step”               upstairs 

 Saturday   5:30pm-8:00 pm  “Young People Group”      downstairs in Fellowship Hall 

        

 



Youth House Wish List 
 

If you are wanting to donate to the Youth House Wish List, here's the link to Amazon that Pastor John 

has put together. 

 

https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/3E9Z8DO5EQJ1A?ref_=wl_share  
  

Thank you for all you do to support this huge endeavor!  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Campus Activities 
 

FCCB Students, grades 6-12, meet on Sunday nights, 5:30-7:00pm (dinner provided).   
 

Stretching and Toning Class, Tuesdays at 9am in Fellowship Hall.  
 

Bible Study with Don Lynn, (will resume after Summer)  
 

Wednesday Nights: (Dinner, Bible Study, Kids, will resume after Summer)  
 

Choir Practice, 6:30pm  

 

Christian Women’s Fellowship meets on the 4th Thursday of every month at 10am in the Ocean 

Front classroom upstairs. All the ladies of the church are welcome to join us. 

 
 

https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/3E9Z8DO5EQJ1A?ref_=wl_share


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Serving opportunities are coming your way! 

  

Some may say we already have people who serve in this capacity, and you 

would be correct. However, we are hoping to share the wealth of ministry 

and need more people volunteering on Sundays to help our growing church 

Celebrate the Gospel!   

  

All these duties used to belong to deacons, but we want to remove barriers 

from ministry and open all serving on Sundays to all who come and 

worship with us. We hope you will join us or sign up to serve.   

  

Register for the trainings and Sunday Team by sending an email to 

mike.amos@fc2b.org   

  

Yours in Christ,   

Pastor Nathan   

  

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:mike.amos@fc2b.org


FC2B  
Sunday Team  
Volunteer Description  

 
Greeters 
  
Need: 2 people for all three services.  Looking for out-going people who like to smile and have 
never met a stranger.  
Purpose:  To be the first smile that people encounter as they visit our church.  We are hosting 
people in our church, so we want to be welcoming and accommodating.  
 
Duties Include:  

• Check to make sure there are enough cards and envelopes in the pews.  
• Greet visitors and pass out bulletins.  
• Direct people with questions to the Pastors or Elders.  

  
Communion Prep/Ushers  
 
Need: 2 people for both the 9am and 11am services.  Looking for people who will want to work 
behind the scenes and will get things done the right way.  
Purpose: Handle most of the aspects of communion on Sundays.  
 
Duties Include:  

• Ensure that the candles are full of oil and are lit.  
• Prepare the communion trays for the worship service including the tray for the     worship 

team at 11am.  
• Place them on the communion table at the front of the church before services  
      start.  
• Release people for communion.  
• Clean up communion cups after service and other trash left behind.  

 
Set-up Crew  
 
Need: 2 people for the 8am service if we are outside.  Looking for people who can lift a little 
weight and can function in the morning.  
Purpose: Help set up and tear down the sound equipment for the 8am outside worship service.    
 
Duties Include:    

• Set up and tear down the sound equipment and help set it up for the 8am outside 
      service.  
• Stow the gear in the worship closet.  
• Be available at 7:15am for set up.  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 



Points of Contact 2022 
 
Council of Elders 
 
Barre Barrett, Chair   barrebarrett@gmail.com 

Jack Garnett, Lead Elder  jgarnett@ccim.net 

Betty Mills   GEBEMills@aol.com 

Tom Trotta   tntbeaches@comcast.net 

Bill Gowen   Folkstongowen@gmail.com 

Don Lynn   donrlynn@gmail.com 

Andy Walker   Acwdad46@yahoo.com 

Nathan Loewen-Ex Officio   Nathan.loewen@fc2b.org 

 

Leadership Council 
 
Bill Gowen, Chair  Folkstongowen@gmail.com     

Barre Barrett   barrebarrett@gmail.com 

Jack Garnett   jgarnett@ccim.net 

Mike Snyder   mvsnyder00@gmail.com 

John Jolly-Ex Officio   CaptJolly48@gmail.com 

Nathan Loewen-Ex Officio   Nathan.loewen@fc2b.org 

 
Body of Trustees 
 
Mike Snyder, Chair   mvsnyder00@gmail.com 

Scott Kelly    scott.kelly@mindspring.com 

Bob Meador   mkmrcm@bellsouth.net 

David MacInnes   Davidmacinnes57@gmail.com 

Carolyn Jones Popp   wmpop@hotmail.com 

Nathan Loewen-Ex Officio   Nathan.loewen@fc2b.org 

 
Ministry Heads *denotes COE contact 
 
Building and Grounds, Bob Meador   mkmrcm@bellsouth.net  / *Jim Vernon   jrvern@bellsouth.net 

Discipleship, Don Peters   Jepmimi@bellsouth.net 

Evangelism, Tom Trotta   tntbeaches@comcast.net  / *Nathan Loewen   Nathan.loewen@fc2b.org 

Fellowship, Ruth Stiehl   ruth.stiehl@hueman.com 

Missions, Barbara Lynn   barbaraclynn@gmail.com 

Prayer, Murray Trotta   murraytrotta@comcast.net 

Stewardship, Bill Gowen   folkstongowen@gmail.com   

Memorial Gifts & Donations, John Campbell   jcampnole@gmail.com 

Director of Student Ministry, John Madison   John.madison90@gmail.com 

Worship, Pam Mangine   minemangine@yahoo.com  and Andy Walker   Acwdad46@yahoo.com 

Youth House Liaison, Bob Meador   mkmrcm@bellsouth.net 

  

mailto:barrebarrett@gmail.com
mailto:jgarnett@ccim.net
mailto:GEBEMills@aol.com
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     July Birthdays 
02 Rebecca Zellars     

07 Ashlee Loewen  

07 Wayne Stout  

10 Jerry Terrell     

10 Roger Lim 

11 Sonya Falcon 

16 Paul McLaughlin 

17 Debbie Garnett 

18 Don Peters 

18 Julie Robbins 

19 Debbie Carpenter 

21 Mike Amos 

22 Wendy Davis 

22 Amy Mele 

24 Steve Park 

25 Linda Dixon 

25 Becca Cooper 

26 Paul Robbins 

27 Davis Loewen 

27 Steve Fitzgerald 

30    Desiree Bula  

                                                                                     

   July Anniversaries 
01 Owen and Suzanne Harman 

23    Thom and Dona Gibson 

                                                              31    David and Kamie MacInnes 

 

   

                                             New Members 
             Edward Elliott, Baptized in May 

             Bob and Pat Radloff 

 

 



                                                                                                                                             
                                    
 
OUR MEMBERS 

Al-Banna Family             H  
Bassett, Wes       H 
Bennett, Bud & Barbara      H 
Brown, Don       H 
Casino, Joy       H 
Claytor, Jim       H 
Galloway Family       G 
Gonzales, Corliss       H 
Grader, Madeline       H 
Green, Wally & Shirlee                 H 
Hall Family       G 
Jones, Laurie                  H, J 
Lain, Diana       H 
Lim, Dolly        H 
Mangine, Bill                                 H 
Meess, Mary Margaret      H 
Moran Sr., Bryan       U 
Pinner, Alice       H 
Ranier, Vicki       H 
Robbins, Paul       H 
Romano Family       G 
Schoonover, Carol       H 
Shimp Family       G 
Speevack, Peachie       H 
Stevenson, Barry       H 
Stiehl, Paul       H 
Strickland, Reggie & Kay      H 
Tabb Family, John & Connie      G 
Taylor, Jessie       H 
Terrell, Jerry                      H 
Thompson, John Paul      H 
VanDusen, Gloria                         H  
Walker, Chuck & Phyllis      H 
Washburn Family       G 
Williams, Beth       U 
 
RELATIVES OF MEMBERS 

Astaire        H 
   (Carla Tracy) 
Arbaugh, Noland        H 
   (Jim & Val Peau) 
Beal, Amanda       H 
   (Paul & Ruth Stiehl)   
Bush, Jennie       H 
   (Brenda Brown) 
Clark, Marilyn                      H 
   (Devin Clark) 
Connor, Jimmy       H 
   (Betty Mills) 
Dufrene, Armand                      U 
   (Carla Tracy) 
Green, Scott       H 
   (Shirlee & Wally Green) 
Griffin, Eddie       H 
   (Judy Griffin Fryrear) 
Memi                                      H 
   (Jim Peau) 
Johnnie        H 
   (Ruth Forrest) 
Jones, Rick       H 
   (Rita Vernon) 
Kalahear, Cathy        H 
   (Charlie Setters) 
Kirkley, Jay & Lila       H 
   (Marge Medina) 
Kirkley, Laura        H 
   (Marge Medina) 
Long Family       G  
   (Paul Stiehl) 

 
Mangine, Steven       H 
   (Bill Mangine) 
Meador, Geoff                              H 
   (Bob & Mellanie Meador) 
Meess, Ronald “Rocky”      H 
   (Mary Margaret Meess)) 
Melcolm, Reed        H 
   (Peachie Speevack) 
Moon, Teari       H 
   (Charlie Setters) 
Morgan, Buddy       H  
   (Jim & Rita Vernon) 
Mullins, Tasha       H 
   (Pam Mangine) 
Rasco, Suzanne & Austin      H             
   (Ruth Stiehl) 
Shellenberger, Margaret & Bob    H 
   (John Campbell) 
Daughter of Sherise Mills             H 
Stowe, Jean & Tom       H 
   (John Campbell) 
Swindell, Halee       H 
   (Betty Smith)  
Terrell, Jay                                    H 
   (Jerry Terrell) 
Walker, Judy                                 H 
   (Andy Walker) 
Wallman, Jill       H 
   (Sue Wallman) 
 
FRIENDS OF MEMBERS 

Adkinson, Adam        U 
   (Mel Perdue) 
Caleb, Melissa & Tommy       U 
   (Sherry Boatman-Burris) 
Christy & Scott       H 
   (Sherry Boatman-Burris) 
Clark, Tommy       U 
   (Mel Perdue) 
Cobb, Mike & Phyllis      H 
   (Don & Barbara Lynn)  
Crawford, Karen       U 
   (Sherry Bevis) 
Davis, Daniel & Angela            H, R 
   (Francesca Davis)  
Donahue, Linda                   H 
   (Rita Vernon) 
Dothard, Bernice       H 
Elliott, Robert       H 
   (John Campbell) 
Feather, Hal       H 
   (Don Brown) 
Joe S.        H 
   (Paul Robbins)   
Johnston, Jessie       H 
   (Betty Smith) 
Judge, Jimmy                               H 
   (Barry & Diane Stevenson) 
Julian        U  
   (Cani Hahn) 
Joyce & Amy       H 
   (Jan Wheeler)  
Krieger, Bill & Phylis      H 
   (Chuck & Phyllis Walker) 
Lani & Family       U  
   (Cani Hahn) 
Lexi        U 
   (Billy Howell) 
Family of Ann Mackee      H       
   (Paul & Ruth Stiehl) 

 
Mary Ellen       H 
   (Billy Howell) 
Meriyah & Children       U  
   (Cani Hahn) 
McCoy, Cameron       U 
   (Sherry Bevis) 
Nay, David       H 
   (Don Peters) 
Nelson, Lisa       U 
   (Billy Howell) 
O’Brien, Sherry       U 
   (Marti Miller) 
Oglesbee, Diane       U 
   (Marti Miller) 
Schultz, Logan                              H 
   (Barbara Lynn) 
Treadwell, Theresa       H 
   (Tracy Antzaklis) 
Wald, Robert       H 
   (Mary Margaret Meess) 
Wilson Family        G 
   (Don Lynn) 
 
RELOCATED MEMBERS 

 
Donnell, Jean                     H   
Frost, Sallie      H 
Weber, Sherron      H 
      
 
CHURCH FRIENDS 

 
Aley, Mark       H 
Bailey, Mary       H 
Brown, Billy        H 
Browning, Donny       H 
Brumbly, Don        H 
Cain, Vivian       U 
Choate, Maurine       H 
Coleman-Hayes, Candy      U 
Crockett, Lyn & Helen      H 
Davila, Arionna       H 
Humphrey, Peggy & Family      H 
Jackson, Polly       H 
Metts, Levi & Robert      U 
Mitzie, sister of Steve Lesher       H 
Ross, Jon        H 
Summerville, Sabastian       H 
Sullivan, Luke                  H, G 
Sullivan Family       G 
Stanford, Tom & son, David      H 
Sumner, Robbie       H 
Tromley, Linda       H 
Viola, Helen       H 
West, Laurie       H 
Williams, Beverly       H 
Williams, LouAnn       H 
 
    
PASTORS / MISSIONARIES 

Loewen, Nathan & Family 
Amos, Mike, Susan & Family 
Madison, John & Family 
Cooper, Michael & Family 
Fox, Luke & Family 
Hopkins, Chris & Family 
Smaga, Robin & Family 
Collins, Susan & Family 
Goehrig, Betsy & Family 

 
Israel, Jeremy  
     (Bama Israel) 
Martell, José, Elizabeth & Family 
    (Cuba) 
Phillips, Scott, Jennie & Family 
     (Indonesia) 
Permenter, Ayla  
     (Brandy Hibbard) 
Messick, Sandy & Family    
 
OTHERS 

 
▪ Medical staff & Medical support 

personnel 
▪ Supply chain providers and all 

related workers 
▪ Assisted living & Nursing home 

residents & staff 
▪ First Coast Women’s Services 
▪ Educational System 
▪ BEAM / Mission House 
▪ Iglesia Evangelica Bethel 
▪ Bethany Christian Church 
▪ Police, First Responders and 

their families  
▪ Youth & Gang Violence  
▪ Military & their families  
▪ Persecuted Christians  
▪ Racial Reconciliation 
▪ Disaster Victims  
▪ Isolation of Individuals 
▪ End All Shootings 
▪ Youth Building 
▪ Long Range Planning 
▪ War in Ukraine 
▪ Atlantic Beach Classical 

Conversations Homeschool  
    Co-op 
 
 
 
 

Prayer Codes 
 

G    Grief     
J     Job 
H    Health Issues          
P    Prison 
I      Injury                 
R    Relationships 
T    Travel 
U    Unspoken 

 
Member relationships are 

shown in parentheses 

  
 

                                    July Prayers 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 

MONTH OF JULY 

SUN M T W TH F S 

     1 2 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

24 25   26 27 28 29 30 

31       

 
JULY ELDERS & DEACONS 

 ELDERS       DEACONS 

8AM 
 

 

9AM   

11AM 

  

JOIN US FOR KIDS CHURCH 

 8:00 AM 10:00 AM 

2nd   

9th   

16th  

23rd  

30th  

  
 

 

 

ELDERS 
 

Betty Mills 

Mark Kuca  

Don Peters 

Jim Vernon  

Rita Vernon 

      DEACONS 

Rebecca Zellars 
Brenda Snyder 

Jeanie Peters 

Skip Kedney 

Wanda Banks 

Wendy Davis 

Vicki/Steve Fitzgerald 

 

 

 
We’re online every 
Sunday morning to 

Celebrate the Gospel, 
share God’s word, 

take Communion and 
sing songs of praise 

and worship! 
 

Visit us live on 

Facebook and at 

fc2b.org/LIVE 

Join us for Sunday worship 

no matter where you are 

 

8:00 am 
Outside – East Lawn 

(Weather permitting) 
 

9:00 & 11:00 am  
In the Sanctuary 

& Live online 

W
o

rs
h

ip
 

Ti
m

es
 

WEEKEND SCHEDULE 
 

SUNDAYS 

 5:30 PM YOUTH GROUP  

  Middle School & High School Students 
 

SUNDAY WORSHIP SCHEDULE 
Nursery is provided for infants-5 years. Please ask a greeter 
for assistance. 
Children K-5th will be released during the service. 

     
  3      8:00 AM OUTDOOR WORSHIP (weather permitting) 
  On the East Lawn - Bring your own chairs 
  

  
10      8:00 AM OUTDOOR WORSHIP (weather permitting) 
  On the East Lawn - Bring your own chairs 
   9:00 AM WORSHIP – In the Sanctuary / Live Online 
 10:00 AM Bible Study Classes  
 11:00 AM WORSHIP – In the Sanctuary / Live Online 

   
17   8:00 AM OUTDOOR WORSHIP (weather permitting) 
  On the East Lawn - Bring your own chairs 
   9:00 AM WORSHIP – In the Sanctuary / Live Online 
 10:00 AM Bible Study Classes  
 11:00 AM WORSHIP – In the Sanctuary / Live Online 

 
24      8:00 AM OUTDOOR WORSHIP (weather permitting) 
  On the East Lawn - Bring your own chairs 
   9:00 AM WORSHIP – In the Sanctuary / Live Online 
 10:00 AM Bible Study Classes  
 11:00 AM WORSHIP – In the Sanctuary / Live Online 

                              
24      8:00 AM OUTDOOR WORSHIP (weather permitting) 
  On the East Lawn - Bring your own chairs 
   9:00 AM WORSHIP – In the Sanctuary / Live Online 
 10:00 AM Bible Study Classes  
 11:00 AM WORSHIP – In the Sanctuary / Live Online 

            

            Join Us Online from anywhere 
WEBSITE 

www.fc2b.org/LIVE 
FACEBOOK 

First Christian Church of the Beaches 
(Disciples of Christ) 

http://www.fc2b.org/LIVE


 


